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November 9, 2018

The following board members were present:
	Ringo, Daugherty, Vergamini, Morgan, Baehner, Cassidy, Bruns
Others present:
	Jeff Wendt, Amy Reis, Tom, Noll, Jim Cahill, Gary Foltz
Newly elected Villa Hills Council Present:
	Heather Jansen, Kathy Stover, Sue Wadsworth, Seth Thompson

Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Chair Mike Daugherty.

Minutes of previous meeting were sent out by Email.   The following corrections were made.
	Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM instead of 6:0 PM
	Fire Dept applied for a grant for a CPR Machine instead of Manikin.
Motion made by Ringo, second Bruns, minutes be accepted as presented with the corrections.  Motion carried.

Financial Report
· The finance committee recommended the financials be approved as presented by treasurer, Jim Cahill.   Motion by Baehner, second Bruns report be approved as presented.
· We have received $10,600 from the county.   We are expecting an additional $2,400.
· Due to the large increase in the budget for hiring an additional Firefighter/Medic and Firefighter/EMT there will be a meeting with the county and city of Bromley.
· Chief Wendt explained the history of the Volunteer Fire Dept and how the Fire Authority came about.   He explained the building and the land is still owned by the Volunteer Fire Dept.

Chief’s Report
· Shop with a cop will be held Dec. 12th.
· Chief’s Party will be held Dec. 18th.   All are invited to attend.
· We will be purchasing new software (Emergency Reporting).   This will replace Firehouse which we are presently using.
· Dispatch Center has had a change in directors.   New director is Dan Matthew.
· Radios are on order.   There was an order placed for Crescent Springs Public Works.
· We have the capability for Police and fire to be on the same channel.
· We will pay for radios upon delivery.

Squad Report
· The reason the squad money is down is due to a problem in the programming with the hospital and Intermedix.   This will be fixed within the next few weeks and our money should return to normal.
· 516 is making several runs by the volunteers.


Crescent Springs
· There are 2 projects presently being worked on.
· Buttermilk Pike
· Multi Family on Anderson
· 13 lots were sold on Meadowwood

Villa Hills
	The building of a new firehouse and the hiring of a firefighter/medic & firefighter/EMT will be discussed at the next council meeting.

Motion for adjournment at 6:25 PM by Baehner, second Morgan.   Motion carried.
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